


Budget 
UCF did not suffer substantial cuts in state funding as previously anticipated. Potential state cuts 
had prevented UCF from making investments from a strategic recurring investment fund the 
president had created in 2020 by pulling 3 percent from colleges and 6 percent from administrative 
areas. UCF is now able to move ahead in making investments from the fund. A request for 
proposals will go out soon to invest in strategic areas selected through a competitive process. 

The federal COVID relief funding has been very beneficial. UCF received three rounds of funding, 
with half going to student aid. Efforts continue in identifying the most effective ways for applying the 
remaining funds. 

State Legislation Highlights 
Johnson said several new laws are important to Florida's state universities. Most become effective 
July 1, 2021 or at the start of the fall semester. UCF has teams working to ensure compliance with 
all new laws, which include: 

• Limits to cultural agreements and grants or gifts from a foreign country of concern; UCF will
be reviewing 18 existing academic agreements and is also checking to ensure no issues
exist with research grants.

• There are new requirements for screening foreign applicants for research-related positions,
which includes students. The legislation is complicated and will be a challenge for all SUS
institutions, primarily because affected applicants will need to be screened before
interviews, rather than only screening people intended for hire. A task force is working on
how UCF can best navigate the new law.

• A new intellectual freedom and diversity viewpoint bill allows students to record class
lectures for their own use or in connection with a complaint about the teaching. Publishing
the lecture without consent carries a stiff financial penalty for violators. The legislation also
requires an annual survey for faculty, staff, and students on whether they feel free to
express themselves on campus.

College of Business Administration Update 
Johnson gave a brief update on public comments on instruction presented to the UCF Board of 
Trustees at its meeting on April 22, 2021. 

After taking a close look at the College of Business Administration curriculum and teaching, the 
provost determined the college is doing an admirable job. Johnson said this is not to suggest the 
college is perfect, or that modifications are finished. The curriculum in all degree programs and 
how we teach them will change as a result of continuous improvement and as employer needs 
change. 

Academic Spotlight 
Johnson concluded his update with notable university achievements: 

• The Cybersecurity team won its fourth national championship.
• The Computer Programming Team finished first in North America and 10th worldwide,

qualifying for the finals of the 2021 Computing Machinery's International College
Programming Contest to be held at UCF this summer.

• David Hagan has been appointed as the new dean of the College of Optics and Photonics.
• Dean searches continue for the College of Sciences and the University Libraries.
• Jeff Moore was reappointed to another five-year term as dean of the College of Arts and

Humanities.
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